
ECEC News Feb. 25, 2022

2:22:22 Day was Amazing
We want to take Chrissie Jenkins for making the 2’s frames and photo props. We had a
wonderful celebration and ended the day with a parade down the hallway, the hokey pokey and
baby shark dancing.



Mask Change:
Monday, Feb. 28 the ECEC campus will be going to mask optional status for staff and children.
If you prefer your child to continue wearing a mask while at school, please communicate that
with your classroom teacher.  We ask that all children still have masks available in their tote
bags, if administration would deem it necessary for children to put on masks for certain
circumstances.

Registration for 2022-2023
March 1 will soon be here.  After March 1 the registration fee for each ECEC student will change
to $200.  Complete your child’s re-enrollment this weekend to save the $100.  You will need to
upload your child’s immunization and a physical from within the last year.  If your child has their
yearly physical between March and July, you can simply take a photo of the current forms and
upload them.  The registration can’t be completed without an image being uploaded.

March 2:  Ash Wednesday
We will be starting Lent on March 2.  Father Holtmann will be coming over to the school campus
to give Ashes to the children and staff.  We will have a small gathering in church.  Each
classroom will start counting the 40 days of Lent.
We encourage your family to start a Lenten calendar at home. For young children, we will
encourage them to do 40 Acts of Kindness and service instead of “giving” up something for
Lent.  Acts of Kindness can include: making a picture or card for a neighbor, helping unload the
dishwasher, visiting a neighbor or church member, praying for someone that is sick or far away,
planting flowers together, painting pots to give flowers to others and other acts of kindness.

March 2 and March 4: The St. John Paul II church will be offering a weekly Fish Fry in the
school cafeteria.  Please support the parish by eating in the cafeteria or ordering take out over
the Lenten season.  Each Friday, they will be offering a fish fry.

March 2:  Early Dismissal Day
All ECEC campus children will have an early dismissal day on March 2 to allow teachers the
opportunity to conference with parents.  We ask all parents to use the main entrance when
arriving and attending their conference time.

March 4: ECEC Campus only
No School,  Teachers will continue to conference with families.

HCPA Happenings:
● The last Uniform Resale will be March 27th from 11-1 at the Primary Campus.  You can drop
off uniform pieces, pants, shorts, shirts, sweaters and other pieces of clothing that your child
may have outgrown. The school office will be collecting items.
● Due to a scheduling conflict, the Father/Daughter Dance has been rescheduled to
May 6th. We thank you in advance for your understanding. Registration coming
soon!
● May 13: Mother/Son Nerf Wars at the Primary Campus




